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events industry forum




MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ONLINE AT 3PM ON FRIDAY, 4th MARCH 2022
Present:

Steve Heap (Chair), Association of Festival Organisers

Jim Winship (Secretary), the Event Service Association

Susan Tanner, National Outdoor Event Association

Michael Hirst, Event Industry Board
Paul Hooper – Association of Show and Agricultural Associations

Simon Rainer, Event Hire Association Europe

Sally-Ann Dodd, National Traction Engine TrustMark Laurie, NCASS

Peter Heath, PLASA

Paul Reed, Association of Independent Festival Organisers

Andy Rice, Major Events International

Dave Keighley, Production Services Association

Paul Archer, Circus Proprietors Association

Nick Morgan, BVEP

Des Fitzgerald, Showman’s Guild

Tom Clements, National Outdoor Event Association

Dave Keighley, Production Services Association

Joe Clark, MUTA

Alison Drummond, LAEOG

Paul Reed, Association of Independent Festivals

Martin Burton, Circus Proprietors Association

Steve Blake, Storm 4 Events

Apologies:
Andrew Harrison ,ESSA

Eric Stuart, UK Crowd Management Association

Fiona Goh, British Arts Festival Association

Mark Bradshaw, Event Hire Association Europe
George Bacon, British Air Display Association

Ian Leete, LGA

James Haworth, DCMS

Welcome

Steve Heap welcomed members and apologized for the technical issues with getting the meeting started.
Minutes of Last Meeting

These were approved by the meeting.    
Membership Report
Jim Winship reported that EIF now comprised 30 organisations.
Restructuring of the Forum
Steve Heap confirmed that the restructuring of the Forum and company was now completed.

Purple Guide Updates

Steve Heap reported that work had started to review all the Chapters of the Purple Guide which would probably take most of the year to complete as some of the original authors are not available and it will take time to consult on necessary changes.    The first chapter on SAGS has already been updated and a notice sent out to all subscribers about this.    A chapter designed to address future pandemics is also in place.
Purple Guide Grants

The Board of EIF has agreed to start giving grants again.   Jim Winship reported that initially all those applications that had been received prior to the lockdown had been reviewed and some had been contacted to update their applications, if it is still relevant.   Once these have been dealt with the Forum will invite further applications from the industry and members were asked to consider projects that might be suitable, the caveat being that they must be of general benefit to the outdoor events industry.
Promoting the Purple Guide

Steve Heap reported that he had undertaken a number of presentations to groups, including the Institute of Licensing, on the Purple Guide and had been surprised by the number of people who did not currently use the guide or have access to it.    At least one was not even aware it existed.   EIF has produced a slide presentation for this and will continue pursue opportunities to promote the Guide.    This will become particularly important if the Forum achieves its objective of bringing the Guide within the scope of the Primary Authority scheme (see below).
Primary Authority

Jim Winship reported that EIF is continuing to pursue a Primary Authority agreement for the Purple Guide.   It has had positive feedback from both the HSE and a number of local authorities for this to happen and is working with BEIS to put this in place.   Liverpool has agreed in principle to becoming the Primary Authority.   Another meeting is planned with BEIS in a couple of weeks to discuss the next steps and to develop an application for the Secretary of State to consider.

Des Fitzgerald expressed concern that some local authorities were seeking to apply the Purple Guide in situations where it was not necessary.   Steve Heap said that the work being done by EIF should help to achieve greater consistency of approach in the longer term.

Priorites for 2022

Steve Heap said that they two key priorities were to pursue Primary Authority agreement and to complete the Purple Guide reviews.   He invited members to suggest other areas that EIF might prioritise.

Michael Hirst suggested that EIF might consider updating the research it undertook with Bournemouth University in 2018/19.   Steve Heap said that this would be put to the next Board meeting.

Review of Market

Steve Heap invited members to raise issues around the current state of the outdoor events market, acknowledging that the industry is fag  increases in excess of 20% while some events are restricted to revenues from tickets sold at 2019 prices.

Red Diesel:   
The meeting discussed the letter send by EIF to the Chancellor concerning red diesel costs.    It was suggested that the letter should have referenced a move to biofuel and that this could have been picked up if the draft letter had been circulated in advance to members.   Jim Winship acknowledged that the move to biofuels in the longer term was to be encouraged but said that many in the industry were not in a position to make the move immediately and needed time to make the transition.    With the industry set to be excluded from red diesel use from 1st April, there was an urgency in seeking support for a time, particularly with fuel prices generally rising rapidly.   Des Fitzgerald suggested that the industry could have made a stronger case at the time of the consultation, as both the fairgrounds and circuses had done.   Paul Hooper reported that agricultural shows had been exempted but was waiting formal confirmation of this.   Simon Rainer said the HAE was organizing a webinar on red diesel on 10th March which members could join – details can be found at https://www.hae.org.uk/events/red-diesel-transition-meeting/     
Any Other Business

Michael Hirst suggested that EIF should send a formal request to have a representative on the Tourist Industry Council in view of the importance of outdoor events to the sector.   He also said that, with the Council focusing on the North East as part of the Government’s levelling up agenda,  members should consider how more outdoor events could be encouraged in the region.
Next Meeting
Steve Heap suggested that the next full meeting should take place in September but said there might be a case for meeting before the summer to look at some issues such as red diesel.    A date will be circulatd shortly.
